Meeting - Alan Hardy, Sarah & Steve on Tuesday 17th November

Explained to Alan the reasons behind my email to him advising there were Fans who had queries, suggestions and comments with regard to Oldham Athletic Football Club.  

Firstly we discussed the option of reducing ticket prices, and Alan Hardy assured us this has been researched as they have been watching other clubs as they reduced their season ticket prices to see if this helped with regard to revenue for the clubs.  

Basically YES it is down to revenue but this is what is needed to keep the club solvent.  They could sell season tickets at a reduced price and yes people who normally couldn’t afford a season ticket would purchase them, however it would be the supporters that attend the matches anyway, and therefore would be less revenue for the club.  Instead of receiving £20 per match from the supporter they would only receive a fraction of that, over the season revenue would be down and this would greatly impact the club.  

Fans Representative On the Board - Mr Barry Owen 

We explained that as far as we were concerned he was not in any way representing the fans as most of us were not aware he was our representative.  We said he needed to be more visible and approachable for the fans if he is to represent us (more info later but Steve & I will be having regular quarterly meetings with AH to give Fans views and present any ideas to him from the fans, we can also advise him if we notice any changes/improvements at the club following yesterdays meeting). 

Alan explained that Barry Owen had been the ‘Fans Representative for 3 or 4 years and this was announced on the Official Website at the time.  Explained to Alan that they need to make announcements via other methods as not all fans are members of ‘Trust Oldham’  (Trust Oldham are currently used to update fans)

Alan has agreed with me that more needs to be done to advise fans of what is going on not just with Matches but with anything relevant to Latics.  We are now going to be Meeting on a quarterly basis and feedback will be provided to those signed up for the ‘newsletters’.  Latics are currently working on email mailers that will be sent to fans who have provided their email addresses (this is going to be discussed further in January as the pilot would have been in progress and we can review)  The new Head of Marketing Guy Walker, will be looking at keeping fans informed.  

Club Shop 

You will see huge improvements going forwards as he himself is aware it is not currently commercially viable.

Frankie Bunn T-Shirts - not official club merchandise.  The club was approached by OWTB who sell the items via their website but asked the club if the shop could stock some for people to gain easier access rather than purchase online. Therefore the club shop has no say on price / or stock levels.  They will be kept in the shop until OWTB remove.

Chaddy Doll Cuddly Toy - these are still available and new stock has just arrived.  We also brought to Alan’s attention that Customer service in the shop needs to be addressed.  We used the example of a supporter who does not reside in Oldham did not appreciate being advised to call back Monday to have lettering put on their newly purchase shirt - A new process will be put in place to avoid this happening again.  Alan will look at either employing someone part time during match days to help out for busy periods or as we suggested the shop staff take the details of the customer, print the shirts on the Monday and post back to the customer the following day (A cheaper method than paying a wage) This is one item raised that we should see an improvement in.

Mentioned lack of inspiration with regard to current items being sold and again the New Head of Marketing will be asked to take this onboard and Steve & I will be discussing with him further once he has settled in. 

Boundary Blues Joining Gift 

We mentioned that last seasons gift was Chaddy Doll and this season was a Club Mug.  The gift is rotated on a seasonal basis; they are of a similar price range ie Chaddy doll, mug, scarf, pencil case with items.  The reason the gifts are rotated is that in previous seasons when membership is renewed and members have received the same gift as they received previous season there were understandably complaints.  So renewing membership to BB each season will see a different gift.   Yes they understand it can be difficult if one child who joined last season received a nice Chaddy doll or a Scarf and their friend or younger sibling joins this season and receives a Mug, but the rotation basis is currently the fair option for the wider audience. 

Snack Bars / Frizzell's Bar

Running out of stock before half time…

In previous years OAFC had run their own Snack Bars and employed a Catering Manager and Staff and purchased the stock.  Invariable it was difficult to ascertain stock levels and therefore they either ran out of pies / hot beverages and then bought in more for the following home match, only for the numbers through the gates to be down, and they then have to throw away unused stock.

I mentioned that from one of the snack huts in the Main Stand Upper the ‘hot’ beverages were too hot and constituted a health & safety hazard.  Yes the beverages need to be hot but these have been far too hot and could scald someone badly.  Health & Safety at the club has now been in place with the provision of lids on the cups, however even with a lid the drinks from this snack hut could still be dangerous if a fan were to be knocked and the drink spill onto the fan sat in front it would cause a serious scald.  This is going to be investigated as to what temperature that particular thermometer is set.

For the past few years a catering company has been running the snack bars and therefore they pay the staff and purchase the stocks.  Alan tried to contact the Catering Manager to ask him to join the meeting to discuss – this has been put onto January’s agenda however in the meantime Alan will speak with the Catering manager and ask him to review.

I also mentioned that the Majority of the staff although young are polite and do a fantastic job in the circumstances.

A particular mention was made with regard to the Stewards and Fire Stewards.  We said they are polite friendly and helpful.  And several people have asked us to mention it to Alan.  Alan was pleased to hear this, as he has also received very positive comments from Away Teams, their Directors and Supporters who all said what great Stewards OAFC has and they are a credit to the Club.

Half Time Entertainment

Alan has been looking at alternatives to the Cross Bar Challenge for the Half Time entertainment.  He is pleased to hear this was requested to comeback but feels something new and different should be introduced as the Cross Bar Challenge was a little difficult and weather conditions were a factor

Cheer Leaders – We mentioned to Alan that these girls are a pleasure to watch as they have improved so much from the self conscious young girls they were a couple of seasons ago -  The club are extremely pleased these young girls have now won a few trophies and we should hopefully be seeing more of them for half time entertainment

Fans Keepy-Uppy Competitions -  suggested a small prize for most achieved on day and then culminates in a ‘final’ of the best at the end of the season with prizes

Alan liked this idea and will mention to the board

Local Schools Mini Game – Have a knockout tournament at every home match culminating in a final at end of season encouraging the kids parents and siblings to come along to matches.  The Community Trust Team are working with the local schools and this could be something they look into.  They do need to careful at this time of year as weather conditions and pitch conditions have to be taken into consideration when providing any activity that involves children

Get Local Kids Involved

The community Trust working with the local schools in providing the Free Shirts for 7 year olds was a great success and will continued - more updates will be provided in the near future.

We suggested that competition is run for school children to design a Club Christmas Card or a Poster promoting the club with prizes in 1st 2nd and 3rd for different age groups.  We are a bit late for this Christmas but is something for the future.

Alan liked these ideas very much.  They don’t produce Christmas cards anymore as these proved expensive but a Christmas design for an e-card was thought to be a good idea.  This idea is going to be passed onto Guy Walker (Head of Marketing) 

Deals & Offers

Mentioned that many deals and offers are not well advertised and some of us don’t have time to trawl through the official website looking for a chance we may find an offer. This will be changed – the Website will be kept up to date with offers. Latics are looking to implement email mailings to subscribers for offers and news.

Alan will provide Sarah with items to bring to Forums Attention – if small will be on message board – larger items will be in this News Letter.

Many deals and offers are provided to Trust Oldham to distribute via their sites and forums however as pointed out to Alan it is not used by all fans.  And therefore Guy Walker as head of Marketing will need to review how to reach all audiences.

We are hoping to meet with Guy Walker to put to him the suggestion of Data Services SMS etc.  – Will keep you updated on this one. 

For those that are not aware - The Team Card Loyalty award scheme is open to Non Season ticket holders.  Season ticket holders receive their card FOC, however non season tickets holders can purchase the Team Card for £10. The card would have 1000 credits on it which can be used to purchase goods from the Latics Club Shop or in the Latics Ticket office.  Details about the team card can be found at www.TeamCard.co.uk or www.oldhamathletic.co.uk/teamcard 

Stronger Visibility of club around Town

We mentioned there needed to be a stronger visibility of OAFC around the Town and suggested: 

Reserve Team / Youth Team / Non Seriously injured players get out and about with Chaddy the Owl and promote the club, giving away posters / key rings etc.

Alan agreed need to be visible and attract people to the club but it was not viable to give away 500 or so key-rings which may cost say £500 without guaranteeing we can attract 250 people to break even on cost.  He is going to discuss this idea with the Board & Head of Marketing 

Players / Club representatives going to local schools / junior football clubs -  This is something the Community Trust Team will be implementing along with Birthday Parties at the club.  Whilst we were there a party was being held and the kids were having a tour of the club and were going to have ‘party’ food after the tour.  Alan was very keen on this and was pleased we were there to witness.  The kids appeared to be really enjoying themselves.

Any news / offers / updates on our comments received from Alan or the Club will be passed to you 

If you have any comments / queries or suggestions for the Club please submit via the link on the Newsletter page at http://www.webservicesbc.com/latics/maillist.html 

or e-mail latics@webservicesbc.com 

